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President’s Message
his month, we celebrate our 33rd birthday as a
Guild. I am grateful to our outgoing Board
members and committee leaders who have each

done a great job guiding this organization. I am
looking forward to working with our incoming Board
and committee leaders to continue creating an
organization that is beneficial to both our community
and our creativity. I especially want to thank
everyone who expressed their confidence in me as
your new President.
I recently joined another organization where we
were all asked to share, “What do you want to get out
of this group?” Of our Guild, I have always been
impressed by our diversity and inclusiveness. There
are so many ways to participate! I want to help
create the kind of Guild where we all look forward to
the next meeting, to sharing our creativity, and
getting to know each other better. Toward that end,
here are some available ways to play and participate:
We are looking for the next Vice President of
Programs (several programs have already been
scheduled). There are lots of ways to assist with our
upcoming quilt show, QUILT San Francisco 2015 (see
Kenan Shapero or Lee Schulstad). We still have
openings at PIQF on Saturday October 18th for those
who show off quilts with white gloves and who sell

tickets for our opportunity quilt (see Cher delaMere
or Pat Knapp). AND, near and dear to my heart,
October is open enrollment in the Secret Pal
program. It is a great way to get to know a few others
at a deeper level and become known while having fun
and receiving a present. I’m willing to give up or
share leadership of this group (it’s a really easy job).
Finally, I will be sharing some of the highlights from
our Board meetings in this column. In addition to
reviewing our financial condition and committee
reports, we reviewed our membership application
and all the different versions of it. Meg Cupman has
been working to bring all of them into alignment
(web version, newsletter version, meeting version)
and has surveyed how our membership application
compares to that of other guilds. Someone asked if
we want to have quilts judged at our show and if we
want to continue having ribbons. We have the best
ribbons ever! (thank you Valerie Lynne) and agreed
to continue offering the opportunity to earn one.
More next month on the Board’s discussions and
decisions. If I write much more, you’ll need a
magnifying glass to read it!
Happy quilting,
Jane Strem,
SFQG President 2014–2015

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

October 21, 2014: JENNIFER SAMPOU: “Surround Ourselves with Things We Cherish”
JENNIFER SAMPOU has spent her time raising a lovely family— and, designing fabric. Over 3,000 prints bear
her magic touch, and since 1989 the quilting world has been flooded with millions of
yards of her fabrics to play with. She studied textiles/surface design at Fashion
Institute of Technology in New York City and University of Vermont. Laura Ashley in
Wales (U.K.), her first exposure into the textile industry, is where she got her feet wet
as a designer. Then, she was Creative Director for P&B Textiles in San Francisco before
opening Studio Sampou in 1996, where she has created thousands of best-selling fabrics

T



for Robert Kaufman. A natural-born traveler, Jennifer has wandered this planet in search of wonderful
treasures, and has found beauty and inspiration from the markets of Kathmandu or Zanzibar, to her own
backyard. Her passion is to design fabrics that inspire people to create things to make
your home uniquely you. She is creating fresh quilt patterns now for C&T
Publishing, and also co-authored with her sister “In the Nursery”, a
treatise of ways and means to build a safe, loving environment for your
little ones using a favorite theme as a basis. Jennifer
will happily bring her own secret stash for sale to our
meeting, which is a rare treat for guilds—but because
she is a local, we are special!!

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

November and December Guild meetings are on the SECOND Tuesday of the month . . .

Annual Auction Is Coming on

November 11T H

Mark your Calendars! Next month, at the
November 11th meeting, we will be holding our
annual auction! This is a major fundraiser for the
Guild and a major fun event for all. Donations of all
sorts of quilting, sewing, and craft notions and
items, projects, UFO’s, etc. etc. . . . are needed. This
is your chance to purge your overflowing
collections of stuff and donate it to a good cause—
your Guild. Just bring any and all items to the
meeting on November 11th and the auction team

will take it from there, sorting and displaying. We
also intend to have a Cash-and-Carry section
similar to the one we held last year. Please . . .
Make it a point to come, bring your donations (of
all sizes), and your checkbook! See y’all
there—your grateful Auctioneer and new VP . . .

—Janet Mednick

Annual Book Sale on December 9T H

A book for Christmas . . . Bring your checkbook
and cash to the December Guild meeting for our
annual Book Sale. A variety of titles and subjects
and guaranteed bargain-basement prices.

—Cher delaMere
!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Website Scavenger Hunt
submitted by Barb Strick
Join in the fun and see how much you can learn on our Guild’s website: www.sfquiltersguild.org. On home page, download
<.pdf> with instructions and eleven questions, all info to be found within our site. QuiltWorks has donated three $25
prizes to the first three entries with correct answers. Contest ends Monday, October 20th. Good luck to all!!      

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Proposed Change to Bylaws
submitted by Kenan Shapero, Parliamentarian
After much deliberation, the Board has approved the following change to the Bylaws to be considered and voted
on by the Guild membership at our November meeting. The main goal of this change is to reduce the number of
membership categories from four to two, eliminating both the Senior and Student memberships. This would
leave Regular and Junior (under 18) as the only membership categories and as of January 1, 2015 all active
adult memberships would be at the same membership dues of $35.00. Senior members who have already
renewed their 2014–15 memberships would not see any impact from this change until renewal in October
2015. No changes to the Newsletter Only or Affiliate categories. Some reasons for this proposed change:
• Mainly, there has been a steady decline in the number of

Regular members in the Guild to the point that there are
now far more Senior members than Regular members.
This has led to decreased income from dues, which was
not the intent of Senior membership.

• All adult members benefit equally from membership
thus should pay equally.

• While we all work hard to keep expenses down, some
expenses, like speaker fees, have increased dramatically
over the last few years.

• Research of other guilds in our area shows that they
have also simplified their membership categories.

• The last increase in dues, $5.00, was made in 2006.



Kenan Shapero (kshapero@mindspring.com) and Gloria Miller (gloriamillersf@gmail.com) are available to
answer additional questions or concerns before the November meeting.

Section B. 1. Classification of members
Change:
Three One categories category of active members qualifies for discounted membership dues:
Delete:
Members 62 years and older may apply for Senior membership;
Members holding a valid student ID may apply for Student membership

Change:

b. a. Members 17 years and younger may apply for Junior membership;

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Landslide W in!!
San Francisco Quilters Guild, due to a landslide vote, is pleased to announce the following slate of
officers for the 2014–2015 term of office for our Board Members:
President: Vice President: Treasurer: Secretary: Parliamentarian:
Jane Strem Janet Mednick Gloria Miller Carol Damm Kenan Shapero

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

QUILT San Francisco 2015 • M arch  2 0T H & 2 1S T

The Event Center @ St. Mary’s Cathedral • 1111 Gough Street, San Francisco
Our Guild presents a bi-annual quilt show. It is
held in a local large venue site—the 2015 event is
moving from the Concourse to The Event Center at
St. Mary’s Cathedral, a beautiful San Francisco
landmark, and will be held on March 20th and 21st,
a Friday and Saturday this time, instead of the
weekend. In recent years, we have showcased over
300 of our members’ quilts along with other
special exhibits and two featured artists. The show
includes vendors who rent space to sell their
products. In addition to being a wonderful artistic
event, the show also provides the opportunity for
the entire Guild to work together and to raise
funds that support its activities for the following
year. We need volunteers!
Featured Artist. Velda Newman, past QuiltAway
teacher as well as master
fiber artiste, has
accepted our invitation
to be the featured artist.
Her large-scale quilts
have so much detail, and are amazing.
Challenge Quilts. We are looking forward to the
creation of our perpetually popular Challenge
Quilts. Theme this year? “Ocean.” Quilt size: 20" x
20" with a 3" sleeve on back. No fee, not judged.

Quilts and Crafts Shop. As in our Guild’s previous
quilt shows, we will again have a shop for members
to sell their quilts, wall hangings, and other

handmade quilt- and sewing-related craft items
such as table runners, potholders, scarves,
pincushions, dolls, tote bags, etc. This is a great
sales opportunity for Guild members so we hope
you will think about how you can participate!
Information and rules as well as registration forms
are due by January 20, 2015 (Guild night) and
may be turned in to Carol Damm or Tish Chung at
any Guild meetings before or on the due date or
mailed to Carol Damm. With your participation we
can make our Quilts and Crafts Shop a successful
venture for all of us!

Publicity Team. We are on the way to publicizing
our show! Our postcard with Velda Newman’s quilt
“Zinnias” is at the printers! Next, we’ll be working
on our show shop poster and a business card. We
have a Publicity Team, and I could use one or two
more volunteers. Contact Jeanie Low, at Guild
meetings or contact her at wongyen@comcast.net.

Monthly Planning Meetings: To prepare for this
exciting event, all show planning meetings will be
held at the Police Academy. Here are some dates:
Oct meeting: November 1st (Oct 25th is the Sewcial)
Nov meeting: December 6th (Nov 29th is right after

Thanksgiving).
If you are excited about all this or have ideas you
want considered, come to the next QUILT San
Francisco 2015 meeting—all are welcome.

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!



QUILT San Francisco 2015: Calling for Quiltlets
submitted by Anna Chan
Come and help us to continue in growing our number of quiltlets. Since 2003, we have tied together
members’ quiltlets into a large quilt to welcome visitors at our quilt shows. We would like to add
your quiltlet to the 150 we have and help transform it into a more vibrant quilt for our guests in
2015. Attend our October 25th Saturday Sewcial, and Anna can share her secrets!
!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Embroiderers’ Guild of America, San Francisco Chapter
submitted by Christine Anderson
Monday November 13 7:30 P.M. Orts, not Orcs. St. John’s UCC, 501 Laguna Honda Boulevard.
Never dread a messy working space if you learn to construct an origami-style two-inch high pop-up
collapsible travel box in needlepoint stitches to hold your orts, a German word for scraps and generally now
meaning the leftover snipped threads from ongoing projects. SF EGA members Pat Furlong and Celia Rifkin
have prepared a hands-on introduction to Reversible Blackwork and the Rice Stitch on interlock canvas using
fibers called Overture and Watercolours. Tapestry needles provided as the celebration of
the 39th anniversary of the local chapter begins at St. John’s UCC. Registration deadline
as well for 2015 SF chapter-administered White Iris six-month Group Correspondence
Course written for The Embroiderers’ Guild of America, Inc., focused on pulled-thread
techniques using white threads on linen to form lace-like patterns. On Nov. 18th at 10
A.M., there’s a stitched flat Gingerbread House assembly lesson held at Lincoln Park
Presbyterian Church, 31st Avenue and Clement. Next January 10th, day and evening
meeting sessions will be combined for offsite Mixed Media to produce appliqués for
needlework. Info: Christine Anderson (415) 668-3224  <sf.ega13@gmail.com>

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Volunteers Needed
submitted by Cher delaMere
Volunteers needed to sell raffle quilt tickets at the following venues: Harvest
Festival, November 14–16, at the San Mateo Event Center. This is a great crafts
fair. Eight people needed each of three days, including set-up at 8:30 Friday
morning. San Francisco Bazaar (formerly known as the Bazaar Bizarre) crafts
fair, December 13 & 14, Fort Mason Center’s Herbst Pavilion. Eight people needed each of two days.

Please pick up your packet of 12 tickets at our next Guild meeting if you
have not done so already. This raffle quilt is our biggest fundraiser so
much help is needed and appreciated. Contact Cher delaMere, 596 1242

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Community Outreach: News . . .
submitted by Adrienne Hickman
Christmas Stockings for Ft. Miley Veterans
Pick up a Christmas stocking kit and instructions at the
outreach table. The second one only takes about an hour
from start to finish. The first one takes longer as you
decipher my directions. Completed stockings will be filled
with toiletries and small gifts and distributed to
hospitalized veterans in San Francisco.

Birthing a Quilt
Birthing a quilt is easier than you think! We have lots of
donated lap- and crib-size quilt tops that need finishing.
Birthing a quilt, also called the pillowcase method, is a way
of finishing a quilt without binding. We have easy
directions for you to follow, and tops paired with backs and
batting for you to finish.

Basically, to birth a quilt you layer the top and back right
sides together, add the batting on top and stitch around
the perimeter using a quarter-inch seam while leaving an
opening for turning. Once the quilt is turned right-side out,
you top stitch around the edge and “quilt as desired.”
Quilting can be simple straight-line quilting or a diagonal
grid on the quilt. Or ask about other simple designs.

Save your Hobbs UPC Labels!
Hobbs Quilt Batting Company offers a charity price to
guilds for rolls of batting. If we send them five UPC labels
(bar codes) from Hobbs packaged batting, they will sell us
a 96" by 30-yard roll of batting for our outreach quilts for
an incredibly low price—less than half of retail. Turn your
UPC labels in to the Community Outreach table at Guild
meetings or mail them to Community Outreach (at P.O.



Box 27002, SF CA 94127). You can help stretch our
outreach budget and get those lovely donated quilt tops
out to those who need them.

Baby Quilts for S.F. General Hospital
San Francisco General Hospital has need of baby quilts
(35" x 45") for new mothers. They do not have very many
premature infants so cannot use our preemie quilts.
Everyone loves making preemie quilts because they are
quick and use up small amounts of fabric and batting. But,
guess what? Community Outreach has lots of suitable
fabric and batting for baby quilts. Pick up a kit at guild
meetings or come to the Saturday Sewcial on November
15th and we will have fabric and patterns. Can we make
24 baby quilts before the end of the year?

Community Outreach Statistics
Since April 2014 we have delivered:

25 pillowcases to UCSF Benioff Children’s Hospital
12 baby quilts to Homeless Prenatal
13 lap quilts to Mt. Zion Hospice
10 preemie quilts to Kaiser Neonatal Unit

We presently have

14 tops that are paired with batting but need backs
7 tops that need both backs and batting
13 tops with backs that need batting
3 tops ready for quilting

We have lots of batting scraps AND a roll of batting 103
inches by 30 yards! What we need are people to help pair

batting and backs with tops. Call or
email me to help.
adrienne152@earthlink.net

Here is a photo from happy quilt
recipients in Nicaragua!

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

QuiltAway 2016 • February 2 5T H–2 8T H

Plan now to attend QuiltAway 2016. The Mercy Center in Burlingame has been contacted and space has been
reserved. Barbara Strick and Cathy Miranker have volunteered to co-chair this
spectacular weekend event. Let us hear from you. Everyone, mark your calendars, start
saving your pennies, and let us know your QuiltAway suggestions.

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

The Sewcial Scene
 Sewcials are an important part of SFQG. Here’s where we learn new techniques, and relearn those old
techniques, share our creativity with each other, and just have fun. A supply list will be provided when you
sign up (full supply list at Guild meeting or on website). In addition to the supply list for each Sewcial, please
bring: extension cord, cutting board, rotary cutter, sewing machine, rulers, fabric, etc. Arrive about fifteen
minutes before the start of the workshop (9:45 A.M.) to set up and get directions so that we can begin on time.
Please remember that there are no refunds for cancellations. For the comfort of all, please attend Sewcials
“fragrance-free.” Feel free to bring your lunch or there are several places to eat within walking distance.
Please pay fees when you sign up in advance for Sewcials. For more info, contact Kellie Neal at (510) 576-
9812 <Kellie@tkneal.com>; or Sam McIlraith <hiketobird@gmail.com>. All Sewcials are held at the San
Francisco Police Academy unless noted. Directions: SF Police Academy 350 Amber Drive (near Duncan; near
Safeway). Take Muni bus #52 or drive your car, parking is free.
October 25, 2014, 10 A.M. – 4 P.M. ................................................................. QUILT CHALLENGE and QUILTLETS
Need time, inspiration, or help working on your Challenge Quilt for QUILT San Francisco
2015? “Ocean” is the theme and we’ll have a whale of a good time creating together. Have
you completed a quiltlet? Share your quilt style by adding an 8.5" square of your choice to
the Guild’s on-growing collection. Quiltlets will be hung at QUILT San Francisco 2015!
Laraine Salmon & Anna Chan to lead.
November 15, 2014, 10 A.M. – 4 P.M. .................................................COMMUNITY OUTREACH and POSTCARDS
"Come for a few hours or a full day. We’ll have a whole passel of projects you can work on—and we’ll supply the
materials to boot! You just bring yourself, your sewing machine, and your general sewing supplies for this fun
collaborative day in support of Guild activities.
!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

October Board Meeting
This month’s meeting will be held October 28th at 7 P.M., at Ortega branch library, 3223 Ortega Street. All
members are welcome and invited to join; committee chairs please submit email reports if not attending.
!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!



Block of the Month: November block
Will be drawn at November 2014 meeting • Pick your favorite colors!

Using whites and colour prints, cut the following sizes (in the chart).
[1.] Sew pieces in numerical order. [2.] Stitch center piece 1 to piece 2 using a scant 1/4" seam

allowance. Press seams
open —————"
[3.] Stitch piece 3 to the
block. Press seams
open.
[4.] Continue to rotate
the block and attach
pieces in order as
indicated in the
diagram.

Questions? contact Sheila Salomon (415)
566-8326 or SheilaSalomon@comcast.net

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

San Francisco Quilters Guild Meeting Information
! Meetings are held the 3rd Tuesday of each month (except the November and December meetings are on the 2nd             

Tuesday) at 7:15 P.M. at the Chinese 7th Day Adventist Church, 7777 Geary Blvd. Doors open @ 6:30 P.M.
! Guests pay $5 admission, and all are welcome.
! Please bring: library books; name tag; sew and tell; secret-pal gift; friendship blocks, block of the month.
! Board meetings are usually held the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7 P.M.
! Sewcials are generally held the Saturday following the Guild meeting, 10 A.M. to 4 P.M. at Police Academy.

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Events Calendar
submitted by Martha Schwarz
October 3, 2014–January 5, 2015.........................................................Quilt Visions 2014 “The  Sky Is the Limit”
Visions Art Museum, 2825 Dewey Road, Suite 100, San Diego. Info: visionsartmuseum.org
October 4–5, 2014........................................................................................................ Golden Threads Quilt Show
Presented by Mother Lode Quilters’ guild, Community Center, Sutter Creek. Featured quilter is Marsha Harmening. Sat.
10–5; Sun. 10–4. Admission is $6. www.mlqgsuttercreek.org
October 16–19, 2014 .............................................................................................Pacific International Quilt Festival XXIII
Santa Clara Convention Center, Santa Clara. PIQF returns with a spectacular collection of over 800 quilts and works of
wearable and textile art. Not only does this incredible event feature astounding works of quilt art, it also offers a wide
array of workshops and lectures. A 300-booth Merchants Mall can be found with the best of everything!
November 1–2 , 2014 ......................................................................................................Pioneer Quilters Guild Annual Show
Roseville Sports Center at Wood Creek Oaks Blvd., Roseville. Info: www.pioneerquiltersguild.org/quiltshow
November 7–9, 2014 ..............................................................................................................................Quilters Quest Bay Area
Explore eight spectacular bay-area quilt stores during the 15th Annual Quilter’s Quest Shop Hop: A Quilted Heart      

(Vacaville), Broadway Quilts (Sonoma), Cloth Carousel (Winters), Cornerstone Quilt Shoppe (Fairfield), The Cotton Patch
(Lafayette), New Pieces (Berkeley), Queen B’s (Antioch), and Wooden Gate Quilts (Danville). www.quiltersquestbayarea.com

November 14–16, 2014 ............................................................................................ River City Quilters’ Guild Annual Show
Scottish Rite Temple, 6151 "H" Street, Sacramento. Info:  www.rivercityquilters.org/show
January 22–25, 2015 ........................................... Road to California African Folklore Embroidery Quilt Art Challenge
Ontario, California. Leora Raikin invites you to experience this outstanding exhibition, and to
participate this great embroidery challenge: (818) 999-6094 info@aflembroidery.com.

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Numbers correspond to assembly:
1. 2 1/2"  x  2 1/2" white
2. 2 1/2"  x  2 1/2" blue-green
3. 2 1/2"  x  4 1/2" yellow-green
4. 2 1/2"  x  4 1/2" yellow-gold
5. 2 1/2"  x  6 1/2" grey
6. 1 1/2"  x  6 1/2" white
7. 1 1/2"  x  7 1/2" white
8. 1 1/2"  x  7 1/2" white
9. 1 1/2"  x  8 1/2" white
10. 2 1/2"  x  8 1/2" grey
11. 2 1/2"  x  10 1/2" blue-green
12. 2 1/2"  x  10 1/2" yellow-green
13. 2 1/2"  x  12 1/2" red



Quilts about the Home Front, A Traveling Exhibit
submitted by Jeanie Low
“Quilts About the Home Front” aka WWII Home Front Quilt Project—a traveling exhibit—will open at its third venue, the
Rosie the Riveter WWII Home Front National Historical Park.  45 quilts were juried into the exhibit based on civilian

efforts to support World War II and artistic expression. They will be
shown in groupings until December 28, 2014 [Group 2 (10/6–11/13)
and Group 3 (11/14–12/28)]. Rosie the Riveter WWII Home Front
National Historical Park. 1414 Harbour Way S #3000, Richmond, CA.
www.wwiihomefrontquilts.com.

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Newsletter Submissions
The deadline for newsletter submissions really is the first Tuesday of the month of publication. All submissions must be pre-
edited or camera ready. Please email news to our editor, Ginger Ashworth, sfqc.editor.gingerashworth@gmail.com, or
quilterscables@gmail.com. For advertising, email file, then send check to SFQG, P.O. Box 27002, SF 94127. We accept
advertising relevant to our membership. For members the 1/8 page rate is $20/month, the 1/4 page rate is $40. For
nonmembers, $25 and $45 respectively. A three-month run is encouraged.

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

FOR SALE: Olde English Sewing Cutting Table Maple wood, drop leaf, built-in light box, six
drawers, one cabinet, includes full-size cutting mat. $950 (new $2,524+) For more information, go
to www.sewingcabinets.biz Also: Koala Outback Plus sewing machine cabinet with airlift,
etc. $500 Contact Meg Cupman, (415) 269-3123 or Sfmeggie@icloud.com
!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Board Members
President: Vice President: Treasurer: Secretary: Parliamentarian:
Jane Strem Janet Mednick Gloria Miller Carol Damm Kenan Shapero
(415) 847-7080 (415) 282-7928 (415) 387-6508 (415) 431-7550 (415) 587-1989
jlstrem@gmail.com janetrmednick@gmail.com gloriamillersf@gmail.com caroldamm@sbcglobal.net  kshapero@mindspring.com

Committee Members
Block of the Month Sheila Salomon
California Heritage Quilt Project Rep.
 Caroline Lieberman
Communications Chair Ginger
Ashworth, Barbara Strick
Community Outreach Adrienne
Hickman, Joyce Goode, Sheila
Salomon, Louise Jackson
Email Monitor Barbara Strick
Equipment Setup Michael Travis
Equipment Take Down Michael Travis
Friendship Blocks Pat Knapp

Historian Jeanie Low
Hospitality Positions Open
Librarian Cher delaMere
Library Special Projects Dani Lawler
Mailbox Martha Schwarz
Membership Meg Cupman, Linda
Saltzer
Membership Database Dani Lawler
NCQC Representatives Jo Banvard
Newsletter Calendar Martha Schwarz
Newsletter Editor Ginger Ashworth
Newsletter Mailing Jane Yamada

Opportunity Quilt 2015 Cher
delaMere, Pat Knapp
Photographer Nancy Clock
Program Chair Catherine Sherman
QUILT Show 2015 Kenan Shapero,
Lee Schulstad
QuiltAway 2016 Barbara Strick,
Cathy Miranker
Sewcials Sam McIlraith, Kellie Neal
Secret Pals Jane Strem
Sewing Circles Kathleen Reseck
Website Manager Barbara Strick

please patronize our Affiliates
Always Quilting
4230 Olympic Avenue; San Mateo 94403
(650) 458-8580
www.alwaysquiltingonline.com
Dorcas Quilters
St. John’s Presbyterian Church
25 Lake St., SF 94118
(415) 826-0870; aldwj@sbcglobal.net
Laura Lee Fritz, Longarm Quilting
1030 Railroad Avenue; Novato 94945
(415) 320-4369
lauraleefritz@aol.com
Neal’s Yard Remedies
1864 Alemany Blvd; SF 94134
(415) 531-4382
carolinecory@gmail.com

Pincushion Sew & Craft
2254 Union Street, SF 94123.
(415) 345-1500
pincushionsewandcraft.com
QuiltWorks, ThriftStitch
2189 Bayshore Blvd., SF 94134.
(415) 656-1607
www.quiltworks.org
Serge.A.Lot
1949 Ocean Avenue, SF 94127
(415) 715-8405
SERGEalot@gmail.com
Stonemountain & Daughter Fabrics
2518 Shattuck Ave, Berkeley 94704
(510) 845-6106
www.stonemountainfabric.com

Textile Dream Studio
P.O. Box 2171
Berkeley 94702-0171
(510) 849-0908
info@textiledreamstudio.com

The Sewing Machine Place
Angi Romero
239 Broadway, Millbrae 94030
(650) 697-4739
www.thesewingmachineplace.com

The Treasured Thread
Diane Bare Longarm Quilting & Embroidery
304 Burt Street, Santa Rosa 95404
(707) 571-2078
www.thetreasuredthread.com



!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Have You Renewed Your Membership?
The new membership year begins on October 1st. Please fill out the Membership Application form below and
either hand it in with your check/cash at the membership table at the October meeting, or mail it with your
check to:

“Membership” c/o San Francisco Quilters Guild
P.O. Box 27002
San Francisco, CA 94127. You can also renew/join on our website (SFQuiltersGuild.org) and pay by PayPal.

Membership Application
Membership Categories:
! Individual $35.00
! Senior (62 & older) $25.00
! Junior (up to age 18) $25.00
! Newsletter only $10.00
! Affiliate $50.00
! Donation $________
! Cash, or Check # _______

! Renewal   ! New Member

May we include you in our Guild Directory, published
in January? Our Directory is for Guild use only.
Please check only one:
! Name and phone number
! Name and email
!  Name, phone number, and email address
!  Name, phone number, street and email addresses
You will receive an email newsletter unless you check
the following box:
!  hard copy

name __________________________________________________________________________

address _______________________________ city _______________ state____ zip______

phone _________________________________ email _________________________________

San Francisco Quilters Guild
P.O. Box 27002

  San Francisco, CA 94127


